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Ombudsman’s Determination 

Applicant Mr G 

Scheme  Inbucon Ltd retirement Benefit Scheme (the Scheme) 

Respondents Aon Hewitt 

Standard Life Assurance Limited (SL) 

Outcome 

 

Complaint summary  

 

Background information, including submissions from the parties 
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“Unfortunately we cannot supply exact dates of employment. Prior to 6 April 

1975 National Insurance (NI) contributions were submitted by means of a 

stamped card and subsequently recorded clerically on the NI record, these 

cases showed no details of the employer. 

Employer’s details are only held from 5 April 1961, when the graduated 

pension scheme commenced and employers were required to submit 

deduction documents to the department. In some cases where there was no 

liability for graduated contributions a document would not be submitted for that 

tax year and therefore no details would be available.” 
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“It is likely you would have received a refund of any personal contributions 

except for those paid in respect of contracting out of the Graduated 

Pension Scheme (GPS), the forerunner of the State Earnings Related 

Pension Scheme (SERPS). Members of the GPS had to have a minimum 

level preserved as a consequence of contracting-out, which was known as 

an Equivalent Pension Benefit (EPB). 
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If you had been entitled to an EPB benefit you would have received a 

Certificate of Assurance when you left the Scheme.” 

 

 

 

Adjudicator’s Opinion 
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 He has provided documents his wife received about her pension from a different 

scheme in relation to her employment in the 1960’s. He expected similar 

documents to be produced by Aon Hewitt to demonstrate what happened to his 

pension. 
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Ombudsman’s decision 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



PO-26268 

7 
 

 

 

 I do not uphold Mr G’s complaint. 

 
 
 
Anthony Arter 

Pensions Ombudsman 
21 January 2021 
 


